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Department of Family Medicine November Meeting Minutes

Date: November 8, 2024
Time: 8:00am
Attendees: Christen Fragala, MD; James Kuin, MD; Patrick O’Neil, MD; Sangita Pillai, MD; Cara Marshall, MD; Malina Holmes, MD; AnneMarie Aquino, Clinical Manager; Cindy Cheng, MD; Emelyn Molato, MD; Ashley Adam, Quality Improvement Specialist; Elizabeth Singh-Warden, MD; Audra Williams, MD; Joseph Dulac, MD; Catherine Trinh, MD

I. Call to Order							
Dr. Fragala called the meeting to order at 8:05am.
II. Previous Minutes						
The previous minutes were approved as written.
III. New Business
Dr. Williams and Dr. O’Neil talked to the department about responsible opiate prescribing. She informed the department about addiction consults, controlled substance agreements, and the epidemic still being in full force. Often primary care providers are not aware of drug use happening behind the scenes because patients are not honest. A work group just kicked off and they are working to align the Tufts Medicine system and Epic system with the CDC guidelines. Substance abuse has many layers of protection and one of them being clinics are not allowed to inform primary care providers about substance abuse by patients. Dr. Williams told the group to utilize and check the Prescription Drug Monitoring Programs before prescribing any of their patients’ controlled substances. She said to make sure to use the website opposed to what is built in Epic because Epic only allows you to see prescriptions written in Massachusetts. The website allows you to see prescriptions written in all states. You can also see the date the prescription was written versus when the patient picked the medication up. Methadone does not show up on the PDMP website because it is not dispensed in a pharmacy. Therefore, you would not know if a patient were using methadone unless you do a urine screening. There has been a lot of evolution over the past year with urine drug screens. A lot of providers are taking a step back with the frequency in which they test patients. Fentanyl strips are free to offices. If your office does not have these, you can get them from the Massachusetts Department of Public Health. AnnMarie Aquino who is the Clinical Manger of the MIU at Lowell General Hospital informed the department that the Department of Children and Families requires that you must screen newborns if the mother tested positive for drugs including marijuana at any time during their pregnancy. If the mother is on suboxone, then babies need to be screened. The urine drug screen in Epic is listed as “drug screen, urine” and is a ten panel screen which included fentanyl.
Dr. Marshall told the department that the Lowell Community Health Center did apply for accreditation and had their site visit. They will know about the accreditation approval in January. The required ratio is five core faculty members to have a residency program.

IV. Old Business

a. Medical Executive Committee
Dr. Fragala said there was not anything very important to discuss from MEC. She will have the summary forwarded as soon as she receives it.
b. Labor and Delivery Committee
Dr. Holmes said there are enough beyfortus antibodies for babies to get this year if their mothers did not get it during pregnancy. OB providers do have this available in their offices as well and will offer it to the mother after 32 weeks of pregnancy. Some pediatric offices will also have this available. 
c. Cancer Committee
Dr. Harcourt was not on the call to give an update.
d. Credentials Committee
Dr. Connolly was not on the call to give an update.
e. Morbidity & Mortality Council
Dr. Pillai said there was not a primary care specific update at the last meeting but told the department that LGH is working on a policy change regarding patients on pressers. 
f. Perinatal Committee
The next meeting is in December. There are no recent updates. They are working on policy updates. 
g. MCH Updates
h. DEI Update
The mentorship program kicked off last month. Not every pair was there, but so far everything is moving smoothly. The DEI said moving forward they are looking to having more celebrations for heritage months. 

This meeting adjourned at 8:47am.

Respectfully Submitted,
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Maxine Miller
Medical Staff Coordinator

Approved by,

________________________					__________________
Christen Fragala, MD							Date
Chief, Department of Family Medicine
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